	Blissfield Community Schools

2017 18 Regular Meeting
November 13, 2017


	A Regular Meeting of the Board of Education of the Blissfield Community School District was held Monday November 13, 2017 in 
the High School Media Center.  Board President, Brewer
called the meeting to order.  Members present:  Scott Abbott, Craig Bettis, David Brewer, Bruce Carter, Mike Cole, Vicki Lombard and Tyler Wyse.  Members Absent: None. Others present: Superintendent Johnson; Executive Assistant, Susan Gniewkowski; members of the public.
  
	Call to Order



	It was moved by Lombard and supported by Carter to approve the 
November 13, 2017 Regular Meeting Agenda.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Wyse to approve the minutes of the October 9, 2017 Regular Meeting.

Motion Carried.
Student Council President, Rachel Lycans informed the Board on the recent Homecoming events and the planning of a Winter Dance.

The Board of Education recognized Middle School Teacher and Counselor, Jolene Bills as the “District Employee of the Month” for her outstanding efforts and continual service to Blissfield Community Schools.

It was moved by Wyse and supported by Lombard to approve 

payment of the November 2017 18 General Fund bills in the amount of $118,646.09, and the General Fund bills paid since last board meeting of $802,674.04, and Capital Project bills in the amount of $14,276.00 for a total of $935,596.13. 
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Abbott and support by Bettis to approve as per Board Policy and AG 2340 the request from Outdoor Education Director, Gary Koppelman for the fifth grade class to participate in a three-day camp experience at YMCA Storer Camps in Jackson, Michigan
Motion Carried.
It was moved by Wyse and supported by Carter to approve the 

2017-18 General Fund Budget Amendments as presented by Chief Financial Officer, Sharon Smith.
Ayes: Bettis, Carter, Cole, Abbott, Brewer, Lombard, Wyse

Nayes: None

Motion Carried.

The Board had discussion regarding the new MASB Board of Education Governance Standards resolution.  A decision was 
made to hold from acting on the resolution at this time.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Cole to support the Lenawee Cradle to Career Resolution.

Motion Carried.
It was moved by Carter and supported by Wyse to approve the hiring of Emily Leep for the position of High School Success and Graduation Coach.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Abbott and supported by Bettis to accept the resignation of Deanna Griffith from her Elementary Teaching position.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Wyse to approve the following winter season volunteer coaches.
Kelsey Stites – Bowling
     Alicia Lamb – Bowling

Gary Benko – Boys Basketball   David DeVantier – Boys Basketball

Matt Ganun – Boys Basketball   Ron Schmidt – Girls Basketball

Dalton Goetz – Wrestling
    Gary Goetz – Wrestling

Lori Montange – MS Cheer
    Rick Schnoor – MS Basketball
Motion Carried.
The Finance Committee met to review the budget amendments, discuss the High School Virtual Pilot Program and funds available for the teachers assisting, discussed the possibility of a sick day pool to donate to other employees, BEA will be submitting contract proposal December 1st, as well as discussion regarding an employee’s retirement situation.

The Policy Committee met with NEOLA representative, Paul Palka for a first read through of the new changes and a meeting will need to be held in the future to make decisions on policies which are changing or being updated.

Trustee, Bettis gave a brief overview on the Lenawee County School Board Association meeting he recently attended.  The MASB Board of Education Governance Standards was discussed as well as budget concerns and ways to bring in more qualified teachers to our county.
Mr. Andy Brooks, resident of Blissfield and parent of a first grader spoke to the Board regarding a No Trespass Warning issued to his wife from the Elementary School.  Due to this, his son is now suffering emotionally and his behavior at school is not what it used to be.  He provided President Brewer with copies of various letters from both parties involved.  Mr. Brooks is asking the Board to lift the No Trespassing Warning from his wife and let her have access like all other parents.  Mr. Brooks stated that Blissfield has always had a “Welcome Anytime Policy” and that is what the school is known for.

President Brewer stated he would make copies of all the documentation given him and give it to all board members to review.  He also stated that a Building and Grounds Committee, as well as Personnel Committee would meet to discuss the case in its entirety and report back at the December with a decision for him.  He thanked Mr. Brooks for his demeanor and the professional way he presented this concern.

Superintendent Johnson went through some of the items listed in the Informational Section of their board books such as the generous donations from Ogden Telephone as well as the Blissfield PTO.  The funds donated will be used towards technology and our one to one program.  Superintendent Johnson received a number of compliments on the article he had placed in the Blissfield Advance explaining what the 18 mill vote was for.  The vote passed with 682 for and 222 against.  Kudos went to Technology Director, Matthew Cook and the staff for putting together the recent Communicator, congratulated the football and cross country teams for such a successful season, and mentioned just a few upcoming events happening in the District.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Carter to enter into Closed Session at 8:07p.m. for the purpose of consideration of a periodic personnel evaluation of a public officer, employee, staff member or individual agent.
Ayes: Brewer, Carter, Lombard, Cole, Wyse, Abbott, Bettis

Nays: None

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Abbott to reconvene to Open Session at 10:24p.m.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Bettis to adjourn the meeting at 10:25p.m.

Motion Carried.
                                               _________________________
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